
Resolution Commending Members of the Ad Hoc Committee on 
National Energy Policy 

 

WHEREAS, In recent years, the Congress, the Administration 
and State and Federal regulators have debated the 
establishment of a new National Energy Policy to provide the 
country with efficient, affordable and environmentally 
acceptable supplies of energy; and  

WHEREAS, In July 2001, the NARUC Board of Directors 
directed the creation of the Ad Hoc Committee on National 
Energy Policy to develop a proposed energy policy statement 
for consideration and adoption by the Association at its 2001 
Annual Convention in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania; and  

WHEREAS, The Ad Hoc Committee was co-chaired by 
Commissioner Edward Garvey of Minnesota and Commissioner 
Judy Jones of Ohio, and was comprised of Commissioners Bob 
Anderson of Montana, Braulio Baez of Florida, Philip Bradley of 
South Carolina, Laura Chappelle of Michigan, Michael Dworkin 
of Vermont, Steve Ellenbecker of Wyoming, Richard Hemstad 
of Washington, Sandra Hochstetter of Arkansas, James Irvin of 
Arizona, Joseph Mettner of Wisconsin, Edward Meyers of the 
District of Columbia, Brian Moline of Kansas, and Carl Wood of 
California; and  

WHEREAS, The Ad Hoc Committee was ably assisted by State 
commission staff members drawn from the Staff 
Subcommittees on Electricity, and Energy Resources and the 
Environment, and Strategic Issues; and  

WHEREAS, The Ad Hoc Committee completed its task with 

  



flying colors, drafting "NARUC's National Electricity Policy" 
which was adopted by the Association in convention on 
November 14, 2001; now therefore be it  

RESOLVED, That the Board of Directors of the National 
Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners, convened at 
its 2002 Winter Meeting in Washington, D.C. commends the 
members of the Ad Hoc Committee and the staff for their efforts 
in preparing the National Electricity Policy and expresses its 
great appreciation for their productive work on this project.  

 

Sponsored by the Executive Committee 
Adopted by the NARUC Board of Directors February 13, 2002. 

 


